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Diversity, Human Resources and Professional Development Task Force
Wednesday, February 5, 2020
3:00 pm

Morrison Hall Boardroom

In attendance were task force co-chairs Edil Torres-Rivera and Voncella McCleary-Jones and task force members Linnea GlenMaye, Gery Markova, Judy Espinoza, Jessica Provines, Tom Aldag, Katherine Holmgren, Alex Johnson, Michael Irvin, Shelly Coleman-Martins, Deanna Carrithers, Katie Givens, Jozie Caudillo, Sajani Jiten, Maribel Sanchez, Angela Linder, Sandra Goldsmith, Lisa Clancy, Heather Perkins and Ron Holt. 

Golden gives Task Force Charge
Golden gave overview of current situation: diversity is growing within our student body but this is not reflective in our faculty and this needs to change.  He would like the charge of this task force to explore the creation of a unified Office of Diversity, Human Resources and Professional Development office that could move Human Resources out of Finance and Administration. Would like this task force to look at what the right structure looks like in order to better leverage our personnel and resources and elevate this priority to achieve our collective goals. What are the right programs when it comes to professional development? We need to get the structures, systems and culture correct and the process needs to be transparent. 
Welcome and Introductions
Torres-Rivera gave a welcome and group introductions. 
General Discussion

Found some interesting models on recruiting and retaining diversity. The climate survey would be beneficial in finding a root problem. Mandatory diversity training for search committees. Currently the university has a number of councils that are working to meet common goals. We need to be aware of what we are currently doing to address these issues. What should we keep doing and what can we do better? McCleary-Jones distributed two informational articles: Best practices in faculty diversity (Hanover Research, June 2019), and Ross-Gordon, J. & Brooks, A. (Feb, 2014). Diversity in HR & Continuing Prof. Ed: What does it mean for the workforce, clients, & professionals? Advances in Developing Human Resources, 6(1), 69-85.
Current Initiatives in Progress 
There are many initiatives in progress that we need to bring to the floor. Need to do a review of the climate survey, look at existing models and consolidate this into a report. Does diversity include Title IX? It depends on if there is discrimination. The office of Diversity and Inclusion is more for students, so that needs to be kept in place. Should trainings be moved from ODI over to HR? Look at what we already offer from HR and in terms of Professional Development. The climate survey will help tell us what is working and what people like, and what they don’t. David Wright should be used for data requests.
Professional Development
Would professional development for student employees be included in this conversation? Yes, graduate students, interns, student workers will all need professional development that may lead to a pipeline. We don’t have a structured post-grad research program, need to get that information from the graduate school to avoid conflict. 
Dividing into Work Groups
We will need to divide into groups to look at the climate survey, professional development, current resources, and other institutional models. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Jake Tubach  
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